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PRESIDENT’S AWARDS FOR EXCELLENCE IN TEACHING 

NOMINATION DEADLINE 

Staff and students at UCC are reminded that the deadline for nominations for the 
2015/16 President’s Awards for Excellence in Teaching is looming. 

Nominations must be received by Friday 5th August at 5pm. 

We want to see a wide range of staff recognized for their achievements during the 
recent academic year. Further information at www.ucc.ie/teachlearn/staffawards. 
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WELCOME 
Welcome to OVPTL News, the quarterly 
newsletter of the Office of the Vice-
President for Teaching & Learning. 
 

The focus of this edition is on supporting 
excellence and innovation in teaching. 
With the changing landscape for 
graduates, increasing competitiveness 
and globalisation, and advancements in 
technology, universities must deliver 
learning experiences that meet the new 
expectations of learners. Here at UCC 
we aim to ensure that all students 
receive an excellent learning experience 
and we are working hard to build a 
culture where great teachers enjoy 
professional recognition and are given 
opportunities for career progression.  
 

The call for nominations for the 
President’s Awards for Excellence in 
Teaching is now open. This scheme 
promotes high quality teaching and 
supports the dissemination of excellent 
teaching practice. It recognises staff 
who are committed to inspiring 
students, and who use innovative 
pedagogies and technologies to 
enhance the learning experience. We 
have all been inspired by a teacher.  
Would you like to nominate that 
lecturer or teacher for an award? We 
hope so.  
 

Beyond UCC, the international 
Reimagine Education Awards call for 

 
applications is also open. Now in its third 
year, this global competition aims to 
identify the most innovative pedagogies 
to enhance learning of higher education 
students and their employability. If you 
would like to apply for an international 
education award we can support you.   
 

The National Forum has launched 
funding calls for projects and for the 
national seminar series. The OVPTL will 
co-ordinate UCC’s response. We have 
been very successful in securing funding 
for projects at UCC to date and we are 
pleased to help in any way we can. The 
focus this year is on staff continued 
professional development. UCC is proud 
to have the highest number of staff with 
teaching and learning qualifications in 
higher education, and there are 
opportunities to further develop our 
programmes and to engage in 
collaborations with other Irish HEIs.  
 

We will be running a range of staff 
support and development opportunities 
in digital learning during the summer. 
We hope you get a chance to explore 
some of these and I hope that you get a 
chance to research, rest and refresh!   
 

Professor John O’Halloran 
Vice-President for Teaching & Learning 
@johbees 
 

www.ucc.ie/teachlearn 

http://www.ucc.ie/teachlearn/staffawards
http://www.ucc.ie/teachlearn
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THE NEW STUDENT HUB 
Works got underway in June 2016 on the new Student Hub building at UCC which will provide the most innovative, technology-
rich space to date at UCC. The Student Hub, a partnership between staff and students, will transform the historic Windle Building 
into a buzzing hub for student-orientated activities and services. It is expected to open in 2018 and will accommodate four major 
aspects of the student experience including Student Development & Employability, Student Administrative and Support Services, 
Teaching & Learning Experience and Student Activities. 
 

Following consultation with a large number of students, staff and stakeholders across the university, the Teaching & Learning zone 
in the student hub will provide innovative state-of-the-art teaching spaces right in the heart of the UCC campus. It will create a 
new opportunity for students to engage in active and collaborative learning in a technology enriched environment, with a strong 
emphasis on learning in both formal and informal, communal spaces. There will be a number of creative, flexible spaces allowing 
for group work across disciplines. For staff too there will be opportunities to experiment with non-traditional pedagogies, to exploit 
new technologies and to try new approaches to teaching. This will present exciting new opportunities for the direction of Teaching 
& Learning at UCC. A new website, providing detailed plans and up to date information on the building project is now live at 
www.studenthub.ucc.ie. 
 

     
 

CELEBRATING DIGITAL CHAMPIONS IN HIGHER EDUCATION 
By Tara Duggan 

 
Forty five Digital Champions from the 
Southern Cluster Higher Education Institute 
partners (UCC, CIT, WIT, ITC and ITT) were 
recognised on Digital Champions day at 
UCC on June 7th as part of the 
Transformation Through Collaboration 
Digital Literacy Project funded by the 
National Forum. The Digital Champions 
presented their projects and explained how 
this has impacted on their teaching, student 
learning and student engagement. From 
apps, to robotics and through to zoology, 
we had a fantastic variety of presentations 
by our champions on the day. To view these 
presentations and for further information 
 

Please visit the project website at 
www.digitalchampions.ie. 
 
Video was a constant theme running 
through the UCC projects, from 
instructional videos for biology 
students, using video as part of online 
GIS courses and filming pieces to 
incorporate into mobile apps, there 
were a variety of examples on the use 
of video, as well as other TEL tools. 
 
We were delighted to have Cambridge 
Professor John Naughton as our Guest 
Speaker. John had some excellent 
insights into the use of technology in a 
modern society. John studied Electronic 

Engineering at UCC and he describes 
himself as a ‘Techno-utopian’ turned 
‘Recovering-utopian’. He encouraged 
people to change the way we talk and 
think about Information Technology (IT), 
to stop being intimidated by it and to 
recognise that there is no one size fits all 
when it comes to people and IT. 
 

 
 
On the day John O’Halloran and John 
Naughton presented each Champion with 
a ‘Digital Champion’ Digital Badge. These 
badges recognise the hard work 
completed by our champions over the last 
few months. These digital badges are a 
great accompaniment to the project as 
they are designed to be used and shared 
online on a variety of social media and 
ePortfolio platforms. For more 
information on the badge, please visit 
https://openbadgepassport.com/app/ba
dge/info/15508 Digital Champions from the Southern Cluster Higher Education Institutes 2016 

http://www.studenthub.ucc.ie/
http://www.digitalchampions.ie/
https://openbadgepassport.com/app/badge/info/15508
https://openbadgepassport.com/app/badge/info/15508
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CIRTL WELCOMES ACADEMICS AND PHD STUDENTS TO SUMMER SCHOOL 
By Briony Supple 

 
Staff from the Centre for the Integration 
of Research Teaching & Learning (CIRTL) 
were delighted to welcome a group of 
academics and PhD students from China 
and Spain this week for the start of a 
month-long summer programme. 
 
A total contingent of 26, these staff and 
students represent three different 
institutions in China: Beijing Information 
Science and Technology University 
(BISTU), Anhui University of Finance and 
Economics (AUFE), Guilin University of 
Technology; and two Spanish 
institutions: Colegio Montessori and 
ESIC Business School. 
 
The summer school programme has 
been developed under the leadership of 
the CIRTL Director, Dr Marian McCarthy, 
and is being co-delivered by Dr 
McCarthy in collaboration with Mr 
James Cronin, and Dr Briony Supple, 
both lecturers in Learning and Teaching 
Enhancement with CIRTL.   

The focus of the three sessions per week 
is around an introduction to the 
Scholarship of Teaching and Learning 
(SoTL), with specific foci on Teaching 
Places, Learning Spaces, Multiple 
Intelligence theories both in western 
and Chinese contexts and authentic 
assessment methods. Attendees are 
working to produce a collaborative 
online artefact representing their 
engagement in the UCC Summer School  

programme through the use of an online 
platform called Padlet. 
 
In addition to their three sessions per 
week with CIRTL staff, attendees are 
also undertaking English Language 
classes at the UCC Language Centre, 
attending various social activities and 
participating in cultural tours such as the 
Cobh Titanic experience and Blarney 
Castle. 

 
 

NATIONAL FORUM FUNDING FOR DIGITAL CAPACITY DEVELOPMENT 
The National Forum for the Enhancement of Teaching and Learning has launched a call for proposals under its ‘Driving Enhancement 
through Capacity Building in Irish Higher Education’ Fund. A number of successful projects to advance the use of technology for 
teaching at UCC have been funded by the National Forum in the first two phases (http://www.ucc.ie/en/teachlearn/projects).  
 

This call focusses on collaboration for national impact, enabling capacity building at local level and supports the continued professional 
development of higher education staff. The call is issued in relation to three proposal types: 
A. Creation and provision of professional development opportunities for middle/senior 

managers across collaborating institutions that align with the newly developed 
Professional Development Framework. These must be collaborative proposals with 
a minimum of 3 partners and have a maximum budget of €150,000. 

B. Development and implementation of an integrated approach to meet the specific 
professional development needs of all staff within an academic unit. Proposals can 
be collaborative or single institution and have a maximum budget of €150,000.  

C. Alignment and enhancement of existing accredited teaching and learning 
programmes to the national professional development framework. Proposals can be 
collaborative or made by a single institution and have a maximum budget of €75,000.  

 

This fund will also provide funding for a national project on digital literacy, skills and confidence among students. 
 

An information webinar for this call will be hosted by the National Forum on 8th September 2016. Further information on this call and 
on the webinar can be found at www.teachingandlearning.ie/digital-enhancement-funding 
 

Please note that individual HEIs are limited in the number of proposals that they may submit under this call and therefore the Office 
of the Vice-President for Teaching and Learning will coordinate submissions from UCC. The OVPTL is seeking Expressions of Interest 
from interested UCC staff before 5pm on 30th September 2016. Please contact vpteachingandlearning@ucc.ie for further information.  
 

The call for applications for this year’s National Seminar Series (2016/2017) is also now open. This year‚ the seminar series will focus 
on the National Forum’s current enhancement theme Assessment of, for and as learning and will encourage a debate on the 
challenges, tensions, balances in these purposes of assessment. Further information on the seminar series can be found at 
http://www.teachingandlearning.ie/national-seminar-series-2016-2017/. 

CIRTL Summer School Class of 2016 

http://www.ucc.ie/en/teachlearn/projects
http://www.teachingandlearning.ie/wp-content/uploads/2016/03/National-Guidance-for-the-Professional-Development-of-Staff-March-04-forWEB.pdf
http://www.teachingandlearning.ie/digital-enhancement-funding
mailto:vpteachingandlearning@ucc.ie
http://www.teachingandlearning.ie/national-seminar-series-2016-2017/


OVPTL News                                                                                                                                                                                        Summer 2016 

vpteachingandlearning@ucc.ie  |  www.ucc.ie/teachlearn                                                                                                            Page 4 

 

 

 

AUDIO VISUAL UPGRADE OF CENTRALLY-BOOKABLE TEACHING ROOMS 
Audio Visual Media Services (AVMS) and 
IT Services, in close partnership with 
Buildings and Estates, are undertaking a 
project to upgrade many of the 
centrally-bookable teaching rooms right 
across the UCC campus over the next 
three years. This upgrade of teaching 
and learning space will include new 
technologies, improved Wi-Fi and better 
connectivity to provide a better user 
experience for students and teaching 
staff.  
 
The layout of a typical small teaching 
layout with the new standard AV is 
shown below. This new standard room 
layout will be demonstrated in the 
Library Creative Zone in October so why 
not pop along to one of our sessions and 
we can show staff how to use the 
technology in these rooms?  
 
 
 
 

The Audio Visual standard design 
developed for these rooms will be 
deployed to all centrally-bookable 
teaching rooms over the next 3 years. 
This new minimum Audio Visual 
standard for teaching rooms will include 
these technologies: 
- AV controls at teaching desk 
- Touch screen monitors and 

collaboration systems 
- HDMI connections for mobile devices 
- Wi-Fi for mobile devices 
- Cameras for lecture capture, Skype 

etc., 
- Document cameras where possible 
- Lamp free laser data projectors with 

HD capability 
 
Work has recently commenced on this 
project, the first phase of which will see 
Audio Visual systems introduced to 15  

rooms which previously had none, and 
out-dated Audio Visual systems in a  
further 10 rooms upgraded by 
September 2016. Training material will 
be made available online to support all 
new features and an onsite training 
session can be conducted on request. 
 
AUDIO VISUAL SYSTEMS INTRODUCED TO 
- ORB G.30, G.39, G.40, G.42S, 1.37 
- BHSC 231, 232, 233, 234, 235, 264 
- SAF 01, G02 
- Distillery House G01, G02 
 
AUDIO VISUAL SYSTEMS UPGRADED IN 
- ORB G.41, 1.44, 1.45, 2.01, 2.44, 3.26 
- AL G19 
- BHSC G04, G05, G06 
 
In addition to these upgrade works 
AVMS will conduct routine maintenance 
this summer and, where a need is 
identified, additional rooms will receive 
new equipment, including new data 
projectors in Boole 3 and Boole 4. The 
Wi-Fi service is being upgraded in all 
teaching spaces across the campus and 
this work will initially target the Library, 
the Kane building and all the rooms in 
the table above. The presenter PCs in 50 
of the centrally-bookable rooms will be 
upgraded during the summer, with all 
remaining rooms being upgraded during 
the summer of 2017. 
 
If you have any queries about this 
project, please contact avms@ucc.ie. 

 
 

TECHNOLOGY SUPPORTED APPROACHES TO PROVIDING FEEDBACK ON STUDENT 
ACADEMIC WRITING 
Dr Rosarii Griffin (OVPTL), was delighted 

to receive National Forum Funding to 

support a seminar by Professor Chris 

Anson of North Carolina State University, 

USA. The Seminar entitled: ‘Technology 

Supported Approaches to Providing 

Feedback on Student Academic Writing’ 

was hosted by the Boole Library Staff in its 

fabulous Creative Zone. The seminar was 

well attended, attracting UCC academics 

from all disciplines. As it was a national 

seminar, academics also travelled from 

other Higher Education Institutions to 

attend this event. During the session, Prof 

Anson was assisted by Dr Alison Farrell of  

NUI Maynooth, who performed a 
demonstration of selected software 
which can enhance student feedback. 
The seminar was interesting, interactive 
and informative, and was well received 
by all who attended.  Dr Rosarii Griffin 
would like to thank the National Forum 
for its funding, as well as Drs Alison 
Farrell (NUIM) and Ide O’Sullivan (UL) for 
their input. A special thanks must go to 
Prof Chris Anson for his excellent 
seminar. On this bi-centenary year of 
George Boole, it was fitting that Chris 
was presented with a copy of the George 
Boole book, and a book on Boole’s Family 
was presented to Chris’s wife Gean who 

accompanied him to Cork. Overall, the 
feedback from the seminar was extremely 
positive and UCC hopes to host similar 
National Forum supported seminars in the 
future. 
 

mailto:avms@ucc.ie
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SCHOLARSHIP OF TEACHING AND LEARNING 
Dr Marian McCarthy, Director of the Centre 
for the Integration of Research, Teaching & 
Learning at UCC was invited to give the 
opening keynote address to the annual  
 

 
Augmented Reality as an Innovative Pedagogy 

Teacher Education Conference in Beit 
Berl College, in Israel on June 26th.  There 
she shared experience on What can we 
learn from investigating our own 
teaching? The case for ‘sitting beside’ 
(assidere) the students and investigating 
learning.  During her visit Dr McCarthy 
also participated in the panel discussion 
on Integrating Research, Teaching & 
Learning in Higher Education and visited 
several exhibitions at the College, 
including one on Augmented Reality as 
an Innovative Pedagogy. 
 

Dr McCarthy also gave a collaborative 
presentation at the Universal Design for  

Learning: License to Learn: A European 
Perspective on UDL in Ghent, Belgium on 
June 28th, on the topic of Balancing 
Teaching, Learning and Assessment - UDL 
from an academic perspective. 
 

 
Balancing Teaching, Learning and Assessment 

 

CAPACITY BUILDING COLLABORATIVE PROJECT BETWEEN UCC AND MZUNI, MALAWI  
Dr Rosarii Griffin (OVPTL) and Dr Patricia 
Leahy-Warren (School of Nursing and 
Midwifery) will be visiting Mzuzu 
University in Malawi at the end of 
August 2016. This visit is supported by 
ESTHER Funding to support a Capacity 
Building Collaborative Project between 
UCC and MZUNI, Malawi, University 
Staff. This visit is aimed at progressing a 
capacity building initiative between UCC 
and MZUNI. 
 
This trip will entail collaborations vis-à-
vis curriculum design, pedagogy 
(teaching and learning) and staff 
research capacity building. The focus of 
this trip will be in the Health Sciences 
area. This visit by UCC staff will also 
coincide with the arrival of the UCC  

donation of 6,000 to 8,000 books so 
generously donated by the UCC 
Community (academics, students and 
UCC administration and friends alike). 
 

  
 

Rosarii and Patricia will examine the 
new temporary library facility set up by 
MZUNI following the decimation of their 
own university l ibrary by a fire in   

December 2015, with the loss of over 
45,000 books. The response by UCC in 
giving assistance to MZUNI library was 
tremendous, and included contributions 
by the University Strategic Fund, which 
funded the transport of the books, and 
SURGEON NOONAN, which also made a 
significant contribution. When in Mzuzu 
University, Rosarii and Patricia will also 
be greatly honoured to attend the 
ordination to the role of Bishop of 
Mzuzu by Prof. Fr. John Ryan (Professor 
of Maths at Mzuzu University and UCC 
Alumnus).  Fr John Ryan is a former 
student of Professors Des MacHale and 
Pat Fitzpatrick respectively.  Hence, this 
visit will be busy but hopefully, fruitful 
one. A follow up report will feature in 
the next edition of OVPTL News. 

 

GLOBAL AWARDS FOR HIGHER EDUCATION INNOVATION 
The call for submissions for the Wharton-QS Stars Awards 2016 – Reimagine Education global awards for innovative higher education 
pedagogies is now open. This competition seeks to identify innovative pedagogies that will enhance learning and improve the 
employability of higher education students around the world. 
 

This is a valuable complement to the global university rankings and all higher education institutions are eligible to enter. Awards are 
made in a range of categories including E-Learning, Hybrid Learning, Teaching Delivery, Learning Assessment, Digital Content, ICT 
Support & Services and Sustainability. Regional and discipline specific awards are also made. Submissions must provide details of a 
pedagogical experiment that has demonstrable results, and an analysis of how the project could be developed and scaled out to other 
institutions. Entries will be assessed by an independent panel of judges, and the winning examples of teaching innovation will be 
showcased at a two-day conference in Philadelphia on 5-6 December 2016 and the overall winner will receive a US$50,000 cash prize 
 

Further information can be found at www.reimagine-education.com. Application Deadline: 15th September 2016. 
 

Delft University of Technology won the Regional Award for Europe in 2015 with their MOOC on 

‘Data Analysis: Take it to the Max ()’. The University of Limerick were third in the same category 

with their project Using Collaborative Forecasting to Promote Engagement, Discipline Knowledge 

and Information Literacy. The Discipline Award for Natural Sciences was won by the University 

of Manchester for a project on Using Bespoke Virtual Laboratory Experiments to Transform 

University Online Science Teaching. More information on these projects can be found at 

http://application.reimagine-education.com/the-winners/2015. 

http://www.reimagine-education.com/
http://application.reimagine-education.com/the-winners/2015
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QUERCUS TALENTED STUDENTS’ PROGRAMME 
NEWS 
 

www.ucc.ie/en/quercus 
 

QUERCUS SPORTS’ SCHOLARS EXCEL 

 

Congratulations to Jack Casey (left), who 
has been selected for the U23 Rowing 
World Championships. The event will 
take place from August 21st to 28th in 
Rotterdam. Congratulations also to Chris 
Mintern (right), final year Maths Science 
student, who was named Standard 
Distance National Champion in June on 
winning the Hell of the West Triathlon. 
The famously tough race was the second 
in this year's Super Series and doubled as 
the 2016 National Championships. 
Competitors battled a wild sea on the 
1,500m swim, faced in to stiff winds 
along the West Clare coast on the 44km 
bike route and finally tackled a hilly and 
exposed 10km run along the cliffs to the 
south of Kilkee.  

QUERCUS STUDENT BLOG 
Over the past year a number of Quercus 
Scholars have been blogging from their 
travels and studies overseas. From 
Shanghai to Strasbourg they have 
written of their experiences as both 
students and volunteers along with 
some beautiful images. To read about 
volunteering in Cambodia, teaching 
English in Spain, interning in the 
European Parliament and much more 
please visit http://quercusblog.ucc.ie. 
 

 

 
 

TEACHING EXCELLENCE RESEARCH PROJECT  

Dr Marian McCarthy and Mr James Cronin 
from the Centre for the Integration of 
Research, Teaching & Learning at UCC were 
invited to the University of Groningen in 
the Netherlands to deliver a workshop on 
Active Learning through Art. This event was 
part of the Erasmus+ Teaching Excellence 
in Israel (TeachEx) programme meeting 
which took place at the University of 
Groningen, May 23-25, the primary focus 
of which was on E Learning Approaches. 
 
This Erasmus+ project was conceived to 
support the continuous professional 
development of academic staff by offering 
support structures in the form of Centres 
for Teaching Excellence, to improve 
teaching and therefore enhance learning.  

This project brings together SoTL 
(Scholarship of Teaching and Learning) 
researchers from Israel, Ireland, United 
Kingdom, Poland, and the Netherlands.  
 
As Principal Investigator of the TeachEx 
teaching and learning research project at 
UCC, Dr Marian McCarthy also 
participated in the conference meeting 
on Internationalisation which took place 
at the Jagiellonian University in Krakow, 
founded in 1364, from 4 to 6 July 2016.  
 
There she also contributed to the 
development of two TeachEx projects 
over the three day meeting: Active 
Learning in Studio Based Learning and 
Diversity in the Curriculum.  

http://www.ucc.ie/en/quercus
http://quercusblog.ucc.ie/
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TEACHING AND LEARNING FOR A SUSTAINABLE FUTURE 
UCC’s Sustainability Strategy was released 
in June (www.ucc.ie/en/greencampus). 
UCC strives to consider the environment 
in all of its activities and is Ireland’s leading 
green university, having been ranked 4th in 
the GreenMetric rankings of world 
universities in 2015. This new strategy 
articulates UCC’s commitment to lead the 
drive towards sustainability in Higher 
Education Institutes. 
 
Education for Sustainable Development 
allows every student at UCC to acquire the 
knowledge, skills, attitudes and values 
necessary to improve the quality of life 
now without damaging the planet for the 
future. Teaching & Learning is one of the 
key areas for the implementation of UCC’s 
 

sustainability strategy which expresses 
a clear commitment to address 
teaching as a focus for action on 
sustainability by fostering a culture of 
sustainable citizenship within the 
university community through formal 
and informal teaching and learning 
activities; and facilitating the 
development of future leaders in 
sustainability through our teaching and 
learning activities. 
 
Research has shown that positive 
changes in students’ sustainable 
behaviour are associated with the 
incorporation of environmental literacy 
and sustainability into teaching and 
learning practices. The Office of 
the  

Vice-President for Teaching & Learning is 
committed to integrating sustainable 
principles into education and to ensuring 
that all UCC students have the opportunity 
to access Education for Sustainable 
Development during their studies, either 
through the formal courses that they 
undertake or through extra-curricular 
activities in a manner reflecting the 
interdisciplinary nature of environmental 
study. 
 
A University wide module on sustainability 
‘Putting education for sustainability in its 
place: put yourself in the picture’ was 
launched at UCC in January 2016 having 
been developed through partnership and 
collaboration across 15 individual 
disciplines, the Green Forum and the 
Green Campus committee. It is provided 
free of charge and is open to all students 
and staff and external parties. The 
development of this module was led by Dr 
Ger Mullally and was enthusiastically 
supported by the UCC community which 
was indicative of the individual interest of 
staff and also a commitment to 
interdisciplinary collaboration above and 
beyond disciplinary orientations and 
contractual obligations. Delivery of the 
module was by means of an integrated, 
participatory learning model, supported 
by online resources and peer-to-peer 
engagement.  The pilot run of this module 
in 2016 was highly successful, and the 
course will be revised in collaboration with 
the participants and will be run again in 
January 2017. 

 
 

UNEP GEMS/WATER CAPACITY DEVELOPMENT PROGRAMME 
By Aoife Nagle 

 
The UNEP GEMS/Water Capacity 
Development Centre at UCC was 
founded in 2015 to provide global 
capacity development in water quality 
monitoring and assessment. The 
importance of quality freshwater for 
health and development is highlighted in 
the 2030 Agenda for Sustainable 
Development. The Centre is working on 
a programme of activities to support this 
agenda.  
 
A programme of online courses and 
traditional workshops is planned for the 
duration of project supported by the  

Office of the Vice President for Teaching 
and Learning. Currently a pilot training 
course, aimed at providing support for 
the Sustainable Development Goal 
(SDG) indicator ‘Percentage of bodies of 
water with good ambient water quality’, 
is in the final stages of development. 
This course was introduced to visitors to 
the GEMS/Water booth at UNEA 2 in 
Nairobi in order to obtain comments 
and feedback for further development 
and improvement. It will be used again 
to gather feedback at Africa Water 
Week in Tanzania in July and provided in 
a variety of delivery formats for further 
testing at a GEMS/Water Scoping 
Workshop in Nairobi in November. 

As a result of the perceived need in many 
countries for information on how to 
generate the indicator for this 
Sustainable Development Goal. This 
course will be freely available online by 
the autumn of 2016, with access from 
the GEMS/Water CDC web site 
www.ucc.ie/en/gemscdc, as well as 
other UNEP and UN Water web sites.  
Experience gained in developing this 
course will be combined with feedback 
to proceed with the first of a series of 
online modules. The first course for 
online delivery will cover the topic of 
Quality Assurance for Water Quality 
Monitoring. 

James Upton, outgoing Deputy President of the Student Union and co-chair of Green Campus last 
year; Prof John O’Halloran, Vice-President for Teaching & Learning; Dr Michael Murphy, President 
UCC; Dr Alice D’Arcy, UCC Green Campus; Mr Michael-John O’Mahony, An Taisce; Mr Mark 
Poland, Director of Buildings & Estates UCC at the launch of UCC’s Sustainability Strategy. 

http://www.ucc.ie/en/greencampus/
http://www.ucc.ie/en/gemscdc
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ADULT CONTINUING EDUCATION 
This year the Centre for Adult Continuing Education at UCC celebrates its 70th year. Dr Griffin Murray represented ACE at the 48th 
EUCEN Conference held in Dublin in June 2016, where he presented this poster on adult education in 1916. The theme of this 
international conference was ‘Crossing borders through lifelong learning: enhancing quality and equity in higher education’. 


